RIBBLE VALLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL


BILL ALKER

01200 414412

bill.alker@ribblevalley.gov.uk

WA/CMS

22 January 2007
Dear Councillor

The next meeting of the PARISH COUNCILS' LIAISON COMMITTEE is at 7.15PM on THURSDAY, 1 FEBRUARY 2007 in the TOWN HALL, CHURCH STREET, CLITHEROE.

I do hope you can be there.

Yours sincerely

CHIEF EXECUTIVE

To: 
Committee members (copies for information to all other members of the Council)


Directors


Parish Clerks/Parish Representatives


Press

AGENDA

Part 1 – items of business to be discussed in public

	
	1.
	Apologies for absence.



	· 
	2.
	Minutes of last meeting held on 23 November 2006  – copy enclosed.



	
	3.
	Matters arising from the minutes.



	
	4. 
	St Vincent’s Homecare and Repair Service – receive Chris Roberts who will address Committee on the work of this service.



	
	5.
	To receive Richard Watts/Philip Robbins (Community Rail Team) in relation to proposals for the Ribble Valley Line.



	
	6.
	Parish Council’s Web Links – verbal report of Peter Hothersall.



	· 
	7.
	Conservation Area Consultation – report of Principal Conservation Officer – copy enclosed.



	· 
	8.
	Development of a Play Strategy – Appointment of a Parish Council Representative – report of Community Development Manager – copy enclosed.



	· 
	9.
	An Introduction to the Role of the Standards Committee – report of Legal Services Manager – copy enclosed.



	
	10.
	Lancashire Locals – verbal report of the LCC District Partnership Officer.



	
	11.
	Local Strategic Partnership Update – verbal report of Director of Development Services.



	
	12.
	Matters Brought Forward by Parish Councils:

Rimington and Middop Parish Council:

1.
They are informed that there are no remaining land lines available on our exchange, which could be a serious handicap if someone wants a new line dedicated to broadband or whatever. BT don't seem to be interested in us because we are a small exchange anyway. is this situation common in the Ribble Valley, and can we enlist the efforts of the Borough Council in helping us, and others resolve the problem?
 

2.
We have had a number of instances where large vehicles using Sat Nav have tried to negotiate Brogden Lane as the most direct route from Clitheroe to Barnoldswick. There have been instances of walls being knocked down as they tried to unscramble their problem. There ought to be a way in which perhaps the CO Council could take on sat navs or put up signs discouraging the use of such routes before we get an articlated lorry irretrievably stuck.  The road would have been narrow for a horse and cart never mind a 16 wheel leviathon! Though the speed of a horse and cart would at least have been appropriate. Can the PCLC help us and no doubt others with similar experiences.



	
	13.
	Date and time of next meeting – Thursday, 29 March 2007.


please ask for:


direct line:


e-mail:


my ref:


your ref:


date:








Council Offices
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CLITHEROE
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